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NEWSLETTER 

June 2016 

 

PRESIDENT’S SAY 

 

Welcome to Winter!  It won’t be long until the days start to lengthen and there will be more hours for golf! 

 

You would be all aware that there is a fundraising campaign to raise money for a new fairway mower.  

Thanks to all who have contributed to this appeal which to date has raised over $400.00. 

 

The concrete has now been poured for the practice nets.  The steel posts for the net have arrived and the 

netting has been ordered and should be in place soon. 

 

There are two lucky badge draws now held at the Club.  One is on Thursday night and now stands at $700.00 

and the other is on Friday night and it now stands at $1700.00. 

 

For the month of June the Blue Thai Restaurant and the Club have combined to offer a Dinner Deal on 

Saturday nights consisting of two courses from the Restaurant and a drink from the bar for the cost of $15.00.  

There is a set limited menu for both food and drink. 

 

Don’t forget Donny’s Disco for children held on the first Sunday of the Month 4-6pm. free admission when 

accompanied by an adult. 

 

State of Origin Nights the Club is offering $3.00 schooners from start till finish. 

 

John Partridge 

June 2016 

 

 

 

 

HELP US TO KEEP OUR COURSE & CLUB IN TIP TOP SHAPE 

Everyone understands that we are all different. We each have individual interests and therefore what you 
notice or do may not be noticed or done by others. We would like all members to help look after the course by 
always repairing pitch marks on the greens, not just your own, but any others you may notice and to always 
carry a sand bucket and fill in divots. We want all our visitors to have a great first impression of our club so 
they will come back time & time again. 

 

mailto:branxtongolfclub@westnet.com.au
http://www.branxtongolfclub.com.au/


 

            BRANXTON GOLF CLUB 
                   Club House 4938 1421 

                Pro Shop 4938 2155 

               branxtongolfclub@westnet.com.au 

             www.branxtongolfclub.com.au 

  

 

From The Captain 

 

Hi all, 
Our Singles Knock Out is Progressing on time. We are down to the last eight players and will be down to the 
semi- finalists by early July. The sheet for the pairs Knock out has been up for three weeks and you need to 
register your team by the 30th June. 
 
We have had two teams qualify for the regional final of the Keno Men's Fourball. Cameron and Murray 
Johanson and Daryl Sheppard and Barry McDonald who will be representing Branxton at Muswellbrook on 
the 17th July. The Regional winners book themselves a spot at Bonville in October for the State Final. 
Night Golf was a great success with 54 starters. The weather was very kind and everyone had a good time. 
The winners on the Night were Cameron Johanson and Michael Simpson with well compiled  34 off the stick 
in a Two Person Ambrose format. Thanks to Jimmy Sheedy, Steve Kearney and Darren Mathers for cooking 
the BBQ. 
 
Our Branxton Club Championship Two man Ambrose was held last Saturday and the overall winners with a 
great score of 63 Scratch were Michael and Joshua Tracey and the Nett winners were Tony Seamer and 
Barry Turner with 61 1/4. 
 
We have the Branxton Five Skins coming up in July. With each weekly winner receiving a selection of local 
wines. It costs $25 to play with the four finalists being decided over five Stableford rounds where you only 
need to count your best three scores. The winners play off for the total prize pool at the end of the 
qualifying rounds. 
 
The course has come up well after the coring back in April and the weather has been quite kind recently 
giving us plenty of water to use on the windy days of late. 
  
Thanks to everyone who puts in time to our club, we are showing some positive signs with increased social 
rounds and fields regularly hitting 60 on a Saturday. 
 

Good Golfing 
Murray Johanson 
 
 
 

 
 

A REMINDER TO ALL PLAYERS: PLEASE CHECK YOUR TEE TIMES CLOSE 
TO 

THE DAY/TIME OF PLAYING IN CASE THERE HAVE BEEN ANY CHANGES! 

 

mailto:branxtongolfclub@westnet.com.au
http://www.branxtongolfclub.com.au/


 

            BRANXTON GOLF CLUB 
                   Club House 4938 1421 

                Pro Shop 4938 2155 

               branxtongolfclub@westnet.com.au 

             www.branxtongolfclub.com.au 

  

 

AND NOW FROM THE LADIES SECTION 

Autumn is a busy time of the year for the Branxton Ladies Golf members with the local competition in full 

swing and quite a number of away events available for our members. 

 

Local Competition 

Our weekly Wednesday competition has incorporated rounds 3, 4 and 5 of the Monthly Medal and the Season 

Trophy up to round 5 has been completed. 

 

Away Events 

Since the last newsletter the district pennants competition has been completed with Branxton hosting round 3.  

Our representatives for this competition were Caren Caldwell, Helly Vandenbruggen, Carol Miller, Christine 

Tancred, Jan Scobie and Nikki Craig. Other rounds were held at Hunter Valley, Singleton, Cypress Lakes, 

Aberdeen and Muswellbrook. 

 

Our members attended open days at Aberdeen, Scone and Muswellbrook. 

 

 A couple of hardy travelers in Helly Vandenbruggen and Carol Miller ventured up to Tamworth to fly the 

flag for our club in the North & Northwest Ladies District annual tournament.  

 

Helly all smiles despite the damp finish. 
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The Hunter River District Golf Association Ladies two day tournament was recently held at Hunter Valley 

and Stonebridge. Five of our members attended and to our great delight Helly Vandenbruggen came away 

with the Silver Bowl for Closed Nett Champion. Ruth McCarthy was runner up in the Nett-Division 3 

section. In the Foursomes Jan Scobie and Carol Miller were Scratch Runners Up in 2nd division. 

 

    

 

 

The KENO NSW Mixed Fourball Championship Branxton round has been completed with Jan & Graeme 
Scobie winning on the day. Jan & Graeme along with Carol & Rob Miller will progress to the 2nd round which 
has been postponed to a future date due to recent bad weather. 

 

Other Club News 
 

Sixteen Branxton golfers toured to the Central Coast in April with Pete Mathews the chief organizer. The 

eventual four ball winners were Barney Walsh & Greg Nobel 
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The Winner Mark Moylan who kept his form by being the first each night to be cut off at the bar, well done 

 

  
 

 

 

Runners up were Dave Kinch & Steve Eccles who cost themselves victory by exceeding their alcohol limit 

daily. 
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Every Thursday night, come along and join in…..a 
fun night for all. A Badge draw will also be held from 
April. 

 

TALKING SOCIAL THINGS 

WHAT'S COMING UP 

 

Sunday July 10é. 

World Light Heavyweight UFC Championship 

Live and Free on Foxtel only at your  Clubé 

check notices in the club.  

 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES AND BADGE DRAW 
DONôT FORGET, YOU MUST BE IN THE CLUB WHEN YOUR BADGE NUMBER IS 
DRAWN 

LAST FRIDAY OF THE MONTH IS THE SUPER DRAW WITH EXTRA MEAT TRAYS 
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LETS TALK RULES  

 

 

Put this in your Diary : 

 
This Town Has Talent  

Saturday 30 July    7.30pm at the Club   Entry $5 adults $2 Children  

 
All  proceeds to the Harry Meyn Foundation to support 

Harryõs House at Stockton  
 

 

LETS TALK RULES  

 Ask the expert: 

Q: I (A) find my ball lying close to a fellow-competitor’s (B’s) ball, through the green. B’s 

is the farther from the hole. I expect my ball will impede his stroke so I ask him would he 

like me to lift it and he replies “Yes, please”. Before I mark and lift my ball, another 

fellow-competitor (C) says that I incurred a penalty stroke for asking B if he wanted me 

to lift it. Before returning my scorecard I refer C’s assertion to the Committee. What 

should the Committee rule?   

 

A: The Committee should rule that you did not incur any such penalty. The pertinent 

Rule (22-2 - ball interfering with play) prescribes that you must not lift your ball without 

being asked. It does not specify how you should be asked nor prohibit you from “asking 

B before he asks you”. In context, B’s “Yes, please” was asking you to lift your ball. You 

could only have incurred a penalty stroke if you had actually lifted your ball before B 

asked you to (in any reasonable manner) or if his reply was “No, thanks”, or similar – 

under Rule 18-2(i) for lifting your ball without authority.  

 

ALL READERS, PLEASE NOTE: Although C was wrong on this occasion, he thought 

he was right so did the right thing by informing A. All players are responsible for 

knowing the Rules (Rule 6-1). In order to protect the interests of every other player in a 
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stroke play competition, it’s expected that fellow competitors and other competitors will, 

in a timely manner, bring to light a player’s perceived (or potential) breach of a Rule by 

notifying the player, his marker or the Committee.  

Indeed, in some circumstances it would be appropriate for the Committee to impose a 

penalty of disqualification under Rule 33-7 on a fellow-competitor or another competitor 

if it is apparent that he has failed to advise the player, his marker or the Committee of a 

Rules breach with the clear intention of allowing the player to return an incorrect score 

(Decision 33-7/9* confirms).  

* Accessible here: http://www.randa.org/Rules-of-Golf/MainRules/33-The-

Committee/SubRules/7-Disqualification-Penalty-CommitteeDiscretion#alldecisions 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFO 

Bunker Rakes are to be placed 

inside the bunkers 

Place in the middle with the 

handle pointing towards tee 

  

D 
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